
St Michael at Bowes CE Junior School 
Newsletter 

www.smab.enfield.sch.uk 
Email: office@smab.enfield.sch.uk 

Dates for your diary: 
x Walton-on-the-Naze 

Seaside Trip:         
Tuesday 20th July   
Years 4, 5 and 6 ONLY 
FUN DAY organised 
for pupils not  

x Year 6 Leavers’      
Service at St Mi-
chael at Bowes 
church: Wednesday 
21st July 2.00 p.m. 
(pupils only) 

x Year 6 leavers    as-
sembly: Thursday 
22nd July 10.30 a.m..  

x End of term:  Thurs-
day 22nd  July 1.00 
p.m. 

x INSET Days—
Wednesday 1st, Thurs-
day 2nd & Friday 3rd 
September 

x Children back to 
school—Monday 6th  
September at 8.25 a.m.   
(New Year 3 to come in 
at 9.00 a.m. on the 
first day only)  
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 P.T.O 

‘An inclusive Christian community, building on firm foundations for successful lives.’  

Newsletter Date: 
Friday 16th  
July 2021 

Summer Term  
Issue 12 

Follow us on  
TWITTER@smab_school 
 

 
REMEMBER TO ALWAYS SOCIAL    DIS-

TANCE AND WEAR A MASK WHEN 
DROPPING OFF/COLLECTING YOUR 

CHILD 

YEAR 2 TRANSITION MEETING  
 

Last week, Year 2 children were due to visit St Michael at 
Bowes to meet their new teachers, unfortunately we had to post-
pone, while the Year 2 bubble finished self-isolating.  
 
This Thursday, 15th July, Pandas, Koalas, and Bears children 
had a visit from their teachers as well as Mrs Butcher, who will 
be replacing me as headteacher, as I will be retiring at the end 
of this academic year.  

CLASS TEACHERS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021  

Pandas – will be 3S with Miss Kamara 

Koalas – will be 3T with Miss Georgiou & Ms Lopez 

Bears – will be 3M with Mrs Ghanem (Miss Nicou) 

3S will be 4C with Mr Quinn 

3T will be 4H with Mr Upson & Miss McDonnell  

3M will be 4I with Mrs MacDonald-Boyle 

4I will be 5E with Miss Pascarella 

4C will be 5L with Miss Miller 

4H will be 5A with Mr Sutherns 

5A will be 6B with Miss Iesini & Miss Karakas 

5E will be 6W with Miss Charles 

5L will be 60 with Mr Hunt 
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FOTSA EASYFUNDRAISING  
Remember next time you are shopping online, first please go to 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fotsa/ Help us raise 
more!  

NEW LUNCHTIME EQUIPMENT 
To make lunchtimes more fun we have purchased 
a robust football table for the children to use; I am 
sure the staff will also want to use it.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR SEPTEMBER 2021  
When the children return back to school in September they will be expected to wear 
the        correct school uniform. If you are unsure please check the school prospectus 
on the SMAB website for further details.  
 
The Kenzie shop is now open at: 27 Mayes Road, Wood Green, N22 6YQ to enable 
parents to buy school uniforms — 020 8889 6025 
 
If you prefer you can order online and collect. kenzieuniforms.co.uk 
 
Opening hours: 
Mondays to Saturdays 9.30 a.m. - 5.30 p.m. 
Sundays ONLY during the last 2 weeks of the summer break - 11.00 a.m. - 4.00 p .m.  

Three new picnic tables have also 
been purchased for the                 

playground.  

FAMILY HOLIDAYS ABROAD 
If families are booking holidays during the summer break please bear in 
mind quarantine periods on return. Booking holidays at the beginning  

or middle of the summer holidays is less likely to affect your child’s return to school.  
 

CHILDREN BACK ON MONDAY 6th SEPTEMBER 2021.  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fotsa/
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PUNCTUALITY AND  
ATTENDANCE TABLE 

Which class will win next?   
As a school we aim for at least 96%               
attendance. The latest figures show that    
nationally attendance for primary education 
is 95%. Last week SMAB was 96.5%,  
 
We still need to ensure all pupils attend 
school unless they are showing Covid symp-
toms or any other illness.   
 
A massive WELL DONE! to 4C, who won the 
punctuality trophy with 0 lates and 3S, who 
won the attendance trophy with 100%.  
 
Attendance overall is good but the punctuali-
ty for a few classes still remains low. All      
pupils are expected to be on time and in 
school by 8.30 a.m.  
 

CLASS Punctuality Attendance % 

3S 5 100 
3T 1 92 
3M 9 87 
4I 3 97 
4C 0 95 
4H 5 99 
5A 4 94 
5E 10 98 
5L 2 93 
6B 10 96 
6O 0 93 
6W 2 95 

COMMUNITY GARDEN UPDATE 
SMAB’s Monday and Friday Gardening Clubs have 
been busy planting and also harvesting a variety of 
fruit from the community garden on Wolves Lane.   
 
 The school garden is 

also looking great.  
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YEAR 6 FUN NIGHT 
Last Friday Year 6 were invited back to school to have a fun night of games,   
water fight, a video (for the ones who wanted peace and quiet) and then they fin-
ished the evening off with Pizzas. The turn out was great, with most pupils               
attending and lots of staff also joined in the fun.   

 
 
 

 
SPLASH! 


